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        PreK 

General Beadle-Room #131 January 2018 

In math we are working on… 

counting to 20 

counting backwards from 10 

labeling numbers 0-10 

identifying more, less and equal 

 

At home you can… 

count things found in your home 

count how long it takes to put shoes on, zip, coat, put 

toys away 

at meal time talk about who has more, less and equal 

 

 

In literacy we are working on… 

matching capital and lowercase letters 

labeling up to 10 letters 

identifying words that rhyme 

 

At home you can…. 

read books together 

point out the capital and lowercase letters in a book 

say two words and ask your child if they rhyme 

 

In writing we are learning…   
to write our first name in title case 

write numbers 1-10 

At home you can… 

provide opportunities to practice writing 

 

Parent Teacher Conferences will 

be on February 1st.    I will contact 

you if I feel we need to meet to 

discuss your child’s progress.   

Teacher Contact 

Jacqueline.Blaha@k12.sd.us 

Phone Number: 394-1841 

No school 

January 15th 

January 19th  

 

 

 

 

 

 

New vocabulary…. 
fill, repair, flat, broken, mechanic, garage, peel, chop, 

raw, cooked, chef, restaurant, climb, carry, strong, 

brave, firefighter, station, pick up, deliver, heavy light,  
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January Newsletter 

Look what’s happening in Kindergarten! 
Wow! 

Upcoming Dates 
 Martin Luther King Jr. Day  

Monday, January 15th-No School 

  

 Teacher Work Day  

Friday, January 19th-No School 

  

 Family Fun Day  

Wednesday, January 18th from  1:30-2:30 

p.m. -We look forward to see you!  

  

 Lending Library 

The lending library will resume on  

Monday, January 22nd   

  

Celebrate!  We are seeing awesome progress 

from all of our kindergarteners in reading, 

writing, and math!  Please praise them for all 

their hard work in the classroom and at home.  

Also, thank you for supporting them at home! 

Parents Corner 
Fun Activities To Do at Home 

  

K-1 Activity:  Invisible Writing 

Materials:  None 

Practice writing words or letters in the air with 

your child while you are waiting in line, 

shopping at Wal-Mart or taking a walk at home.   

How to:  Ask your child to write you a letter or 

even a small three letter word in the air.  They 

also can try “invisible writing” with their feet on 

the floor.  Challenge your child, they love it!  

  

January Birthdayõs  

Jack-2nd 

Kyle-6th 

Caliana-12th  

Cashus-16th  

Greycen-27th 

Emma-31st 

  

  

  

This is an exciting time of year as a kindergartener!  Your 
student will grow so much this second half of the year.  
The following are skills we are going to be teaching this 
month.   

-In reading, your student will be becoming a more 
independent reader.  They will continue to practice new 
sight words, decoding unknown words, practicing word 
families, and learning comprehension strategies.   

-In math, your student will be learning their combinations 
of 5 through addition and subtraction.  For example, 
2+3=5, 4+1=5, or 5-2=3.   They will also be continuing 
to work on counting to 100 and writing numbers to 20.   

  

Please continue to work on these skills at home with 
your child.   

  



                          

 

 

    

Math : In Math we are learning to tell the time.  Practice 
reading a clock at home to the hour and half hour. We are 
also working on finding many combinations of a number. 
For example 8 ----4+4=8, 5+3=8 6+2=8, etc. 

  Analog =                      Digital = 8:00 
 

 

 

Literacy:  In Literacy we are learning and discussing how to 
ask questions during reading and continuing to write and 
add details to our writing.  One way to practice writing 
sentences at home is to have you r child write about their 
book they read.  òA fact in this book isé.ó Or òThis book 
was aboutéó  Encourage your child to stretch and sound 
out words they are reading and writing.   

Home Connections:   Call, Email, DOJO, your teacher to 
make sure you are up  to date on your childõs progress and 
what is happening in the classroom!  

Thank you for all of your help at home!  

Mr. Adam , Ms. Boechler, Mrs. Warren and Mrs. 
Carroll  

First Grade Team: Teacher Contacts  (605) 394-1841 

teila.warren@k12.sd.us        adam.jastram@k12.sd.us  

 

tara.boechler@k12.sd.us     trinda.Carroll@K12.sd.us   

 

 

 

Reminders 

Please remember to read every 

night with your child and mark it 

on the calendar we sent home. 

Then send it back for your child to 

get a pizza party. 

Return to school January 8 

January 15 ς MLK Day ς no school 

January 19 – Teacher Work Day no 

school 

January 26 – Family Fun Day in 

your child’s classroom at 1:30 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjm1o-BtoTRAhVs6YMKHan0CIoQjRwIBw&url=https://gist.github.com/5829625&bvm=bv.142059868,d.cGw&psig=AFQjCNHbTwI9XrlMMzshKQn7EsGluX4jsg&ust=1482380001908358
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiN3ZWfuIXRAhWDthQKHQNSAvIQjRwIBw&url=http://teachingthefuture.net/?p%3D414&psig=AFQjCNEpomhzOsfr9FgzrGLFR_7vIWSfdQ&ust=1482414866722793
mailto:teila.warren@k12.sd.us
mailto:adam.jastram@k12.sd.us
mailto:tara.boechler@k12.sd.us
mailto:trinda.Carroll@K12.sd.us


 

 

                      

Hello Families! January is a very exciting month!   We are getting back into 

the swing of things after our holiday break. Reminder, school starts at 7:50 

and the second bell rings at 8:10. Having your student to school on time helps 

earn their team awards for good attendance. Also, please remember to send 

your student with their warm weather clothes for outdoor recess time.  

Mrs. Perkins, Mrs. Holt, Mrs. Meverden, Mrs. Morton  

WHAT ARE STUDENTS LEARNING? 

MATH -  In math, we are finishing our unit on place value and skip counting. 

We will begin a new unit focusing on data and graphing data. Students will be 

creating questions and collecting data from others in their classroom. They 

will use that information to create a chart or graph to show others what 

they have learned from their data collection,  

Things to work on at home :  Ask your family a survey question. Once 

everyone has answered the question your student can use a graph or chart to 

show the information they collected. Students can also continue their work 

on math facts up to 20. Example: 3+5=? and 7+9=?, et c.  

LITERACY- In reading, we will be working on comparing two versions of the 

same story. We will also be talking about things that are the same and 

different in each story.  

In writing, we will be finishing up our writing about our opinions about books. 

We will begin a new unit talking about using humor in our writing. Students 

will be creating a fun book to bring home and share with families.  

Things to work on at home:     Read for at least 20 minutes each night.  

 

 

 

 

 
Dec. 25 – Jan. 5, 2018 
WINTER BREAK! 
NO SCHOOL!  

 
JANUARY 8, 2018 – 
WELCOME BACK STUDENTS!  
STUDENTS RETURN TO 
SCHOOL! 

January 15, 2018- NO 
SCHOOL 

January 19, 2018- NO 
SCHOOL  

January 26, 2018- 2nd Grade 
Family Day  

 

CONTACT INFORMATION 

Please let us know if you have 

any concerns about your child 

in school.  

605-394-1841 

 

Charla.holt@k12.sd.us 

Britni.morton@k12.sd.us 

Brandy.perkins@k12.sd.us 

Cortney.meverden@k12.sd.us 

Auto Dialer - 888.882.7179 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

          JANUARY BIRTHDAYS 

4- Lolaa (Perkins) 
10-Logan (Holt) 
18-Preston (Holt)  
27- Dean (Perkins) 
27- Akicita (Morton)  
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Reading:  We just started reading nonfiction 

text.  Real world, learning and reading.  We 

are learning how to use text features and 

text structures. 

Writing:  We are beginning to write our non-

fiction informational writing.  We are 

writing about South Dakota History.   

Math:  We are working with fractions.  We 

will be working on comparing fractions, 

adding, and multiplying fractions. 

Each classroom 

will be sending 

out a note about 

Valentine’s Day 

parties.   Please 

keep your eyes 

open. 

We are headed to 

the Rush Hockey 

game on Feb 7th!  

Please have 

students work on 

their multiplication 

facts at home.  

Most do not know 

their basic facts 

still! 

Please read at 

home for 30 

minutes a day! 

PT Conferences     Feb 1 4:00-7:30   

1st Grade Parent Day     Jan 26/Feb 2   

PLC district/building day   Feb 16   

2nd Grade Parent Day     Jan 26   

No School President’s Day   Feb 19  

 

 January News and 



Red Bear ~ Schartz ~ Hansen  
Jan/Feb newsletter 

If you think you can, you can;  

If you think you can’t, 

you’re right!  

~ Henry Ford 

 

Math 

 

We are wrapping up our study of fractions! 

You may also hear your child talking about 

practice for the Smarter Balance 

Assessment that we will take in April. (It is 

also called the SBAC!) They have been 

working diligently on this and we have seen 

great progress.   

 

Home 

 

Any discussions regarding numbers are 

useful in the development of math skills. 

You might talk about how much food you 

will need to prepare for dinner, or how long 

it may take to get to school when you leave 

from a certain place at a certain time. Math 

is everywhere in our world, as we are sure 

you have noticed!   

 

 

Reading Pilot 
 

We have an opportunity here at 

General Beadle to pilot one of the 

potential reading curricula for next 

year. We were selected to “test drive” 

Reach for Reading – it is from the 

National Geographic company. Expect 

to hear your student talking about the 

amazing things he or she learns, as 

National Geographic has always 

presented interesting text, pictures, 

and ideas (in my personal opinion!) 

 

If you have further questions 

regarding this, please reach out!  

Upcoming Fifth Grade Events  

 

February 1 – Parent teacher 

conferences. 4-730 Please stop in!  

 

February 16 & Feb 19 – NO SCHOOL 

 

Any Valentine events will have notes 

sent home from the classroom 

teacher. 

 

Literacy 
 

Literacy is all around us. It is 

the ability to read a job 

application and successfully 

apply with the written word. 

It is speaking during an 

interview. It is viewing a TV 

program and then discussing 

it with your friends. Literacy 

is not something that is 

limited to a two hour 

window of time that 

happens only while at 

school. As adults, we are 

practicing literacy 

constantly! How many text 

messages have you read and 

composed today? I thought 

so!  

 

On this note, it is critical that 

your child be reading at 

home every night. We do as 

much as we can here at 

school to improve literacy – 

but there is much more time 

spent at home than here 

with us! Twenty minutes 

each day adds up quickly.  


